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ASDC Board Meeting               November 8, 2021                        Via ZOOM 

In Attendance: 

Jerry Gilbreath,  Sheri Pastian, Karen Zakovec, Bob Stevens,  Larada Horner- Miller , Lin Miller 

Absent: Gale Askren, Ben Allen, Margaret Bolshazy 

Meeting was called to order at 7:00 PM by Jerry Gilbreath 

Minutes of the September meeting were reviewed, Motion to approved by Larada, second by Lin 
MOTION CARRIED. 

Treasurer’s report:  Sheri  

Current checking balance $7532.00      Bond w New York Life $67303.28 (as of 9/30/2020) up $539.64 
from end of June 2021 

All membership dues are due February 1, 2021. 

Other items of note: 

Chile Steppers and Desert Dancers have cancelled all rental since August. All other clubs are paying their 
rent even though they are not dancing.   

Recent expenses were--  

 $19.99 domain registration 10/17/21 to HostPapa 

$539.664 hosting of ASDC.org for 3 years (2024)   10/17/21 to HostPapa  

$198.77 for cleaning out plumbing in men’s room to A-1 Plumbing    

Rick and Betty Follet donated $50.00 min honor of Dancers who have passed, a Thank you card was 
sent.   

Mike Holly will be contacted to make the memorial plague for Don Kupfer 

Property taxes will be about $5100.00 and will be coming due soon. 

 Motion to Accept Treasurers report by Karen   Seconded by Bob     MOTION CARRIED 

Vice President Report- no report 

Central District: Jerry reported in Gale’s absence.   

October 30th will be Central Districts Halloween dance with the Nolan’s and 3 callers attended.  There 
was one square plus I couple.   New Year’s Eve dance will be decided at the Central district meeting 
12/5.  

NMSRDA has booked the hall on 1/29 for its annual meeting and Central district will be hosting a dance 
that evening.    
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Contacts: Larada 

Larada is pretty sure she has all pending contracts in her in box.   

USA dance is only going to do special dances. 

Kris Jensen wants to rent the hall on a weekly basis for C on Wednesday nights, and may need to cancel 
on short notice.  Larada made a motion to accept the contract Kris with the understanding there may be 
for cancelation due to covid restrictions. Lin provided the second and Motion carried. 

USA Dance wants large hall on 12/4 for Christmas celebration. 

Randy Pratt has cancelled all dance as ASDC through the end of the year. 

Nolan’s Rendezvous is pending for last weekend of April, 28, 29, 30 and 5/1.( Thurs, Friday Saturday and 
Sunday. 

Larada suggested that we look at rental rates somewhere down the road. 

Maintenance: Bob  

Pine needles are being raked up.  

Sewer and drain in men’s room and 70’ of line was cleaned out.   

New Door stop was put on the right-hand door  

AC is still on due to unseasonably warm weather. 

Supplies- No report 

Publicity:  Lin.  

Not much going on. 

Toys for Tots and Pratt’s upcoming round class have gone out.   Coming up are Eris’s Plus weekend and 
April Showers 4/1-3/2022 

Old Business:  

Holiday How down 12/18, we’ve done a good job about handling things this year.   Next year the event 
will be revived to the old way but be canceled for this year. Motion to cancel for 2021 and have a big 
one next year made by Larada and seconded by Bob.   Motion carried. 

November and December Calendars will be up soon. 

New Business: 

A general discussion was held about how to raise money to support ASDC, maybe a dance or a Raffle. 
Phil Farmer has offered to do a benefit dance to help reopen the center post covid restrictions.  No 
motion made at this meeting. 
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Duke City has asked about having refreshments at dances.   Larada will contact the governor’s office to 
see what restrictions are in place, Question about potluck and or commercially prepared and wrapped 
treats.  

 Announcement for annual meeting January 23, 20222 at 1:30 PM will be sent out over Jerry signature. 
Three positions are up for election. Gale will not be running, Bob will run again, Ben’s term is expiring 
and we don’t know if he will run as yet.  Jerry will e mail us once he hears from Ben.  

Letter must be out 30 days before the meeting i.e., Dec 21.   It is important to keep the integrity of 
ASDC. 

Next meeting 12/6 at 7:00 pm via Zoom 

 

Meeting Adjourned at 8:21 PM 

 

Respectfully submitted by 

Karen Zakovec 

 


